


4. How are market conditions or pressures affecting the ability of public entities to 
attract and retain executives? Please provide specific data or information to 
support your response, noting that submitters may request this data or information 
be treated as confidential (i.e. not published on the Tribunal’s website).  

As per our response to question 2 above, we are currently unable to comment on this. 

5. Are the values of the existing remuneration bands fair and equitable for employers 
and executives? 

 believes the existing bands are fair and equitable for all parties. 

6. Are the relativities in remuneration between executives and non‐executives in 
public entities appropriate?  

As the government wages policy is applied through Enterprise Agreement 
negotiations, the relativity between executives and non-executives has shrunk over 
the past few years, particularly when there was no guideline rate increase approved 
by the Premier, or, when executive increases were lower than the government wages 
policy. 

We feel it may be a consideration to ensure the guideline rate increases for 
executives are either the same as the increases provided to the relevant entity’s 
employees through their enterprise agreements, or the Premier’s guideline rate 
increase, whichever is the greater. 

7. How should the Tribunal consider the non‐financial aspects of working as an 
executive in a public entity, that is, the ‘employee value proposition’? 

 
  has no view in relation to this. 
 
8. The existing remuneration bands each correspond to a single classification level 

set by the relevant executive classification framework. Are the classification levels 
a suitable basis for setting the remuneration bands? Should the Tribunal consider 
other options, such as a different number of remuneration bands?  

In our view, the classification levels are a suitable basis for setting the remuneration 
bands.  Additional bands that do not align with the classification levels may just cause 
further confusion, particularly as we are now conducting the assessments of 
Executive positions against the framework in house. 

9. What changes, if any, could be made to the PE Guidelines to better support 
employers to place executives within the remuneration bands?  

The PE Guidelines are well written, and we appreciate the information and support.  
No suggested changes come to mind. 

10. Are there any other matters the Tribunal should consider as part of its 
deliberations? 

None at this stage. 

 






